Fair Grove PTO: February 2022 Minutes

Welcome, Introductions & call to order: Tuesday, February 8th @ 6:33pm by Trilby Secretary report - approved by Suzanne Feldman, Mrs.Gore 2nded Treasure report - approved by Julie Hampton, Kristy Kotschedoff 2nded

Old Business

Middle School Lunches

- Had a Pizza day in December and in January and one planned for February 23
- In January the High School was included we made about \$300
- We ordered 80 pizzas and had 5 leftover which were donated
- After February the hope is to always have Pizza Day the 3rd or 4th Thursday each month.
- 4-5 volunteers are needed each time from about 10am 1pm
- For February we will need plates (400 ish) and a box of gloves

Candy Grams

Christmas candy grams (candy canes) brought in about \$500

Son + 1

- We made about \$900
- Mostly dads came with their sons, but a few brave moms were also there
- Drinks didn't sell great, we returned a case or two
- May look into hosting a "5th quarter" for the high school next year with similar activities

New Business

Valentine Candy Grams

- Terriann is putting together the candy grams Thursday evening
- Julie will deliver her the orders after school
- Kristy will pick them up and will deliver them on Friday, Kendra also volunteered to help

Singing Eagles

- Mrs. Gore and Kira will help organize
- First step is to talk to Mrs. Sparks

School Board

- Kristy will help moderate
- No questions, just bio's will be livestreamed
- We will also hand out a profile flier
- Kristy is requesting info from each candidate and Tiffany will get it formatted into a flier
- Info due by February 22, flier due by March 8

Playground Banner

- Julie will look into repurposing old book fair banners
- Kelsey is getting a quote on a new banner
- Kristy has most of the logos gathered
- Banner needs to be done by March 8 meeting

PTO Officers 2022-23

- Nominations for PTO officers will be during the March Meeting
- We went over job descriptions

Gifts to the School

- Reciepts need turned in by the end of March
- Julie will send a reminder email out
- We need to purchase a fridge \$500 budget

Kindergarden Screening Help

- Nurse Mandy needs help with hearing tests on April 6 & 7 from 8am 7pm
- Ashley volunteered both days from 8-noon
- Tiffany volunteered from noon-4 on the 6th
- Susanne volunteered from 4-7pm on the 6th
- Stacy volunteered from noon-4 on the 7th
- Mrs. Gore volunteered from 4-7pm on the 7th

Carnival

- Date set for April 29th
- Mary is not able to help at this time, Kendra stepped up to lead the organization
 Budget is \$1500
- Responsibilities were divided up between present members;
 - Booth Coordinator Stacy
 - o Baskets/Auction Kristy
 - o Food Kendra
 - o Cake Walk Ashley & Terriann
 - o Cotten Candy Kira & Sara
 - o Ticket Sales Susanne
 - o Volunteers Kendra & Mrs. Gore
 - o Bounce House Kristy

March Meeting is 3/8/22 at 6:30pm Meeting Adjourned @ 8:05pm